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Freedom of Information Response
Our reference:  FOI 25-1032
Responded to:  3 April 2025


Your recent request for information is replicated below, together with our response.
Please provide the following details for all recorded incidents of public indecency from 1st January 2022 to the present date: 
1. A breakdown of the nature of each public indecency offense, including but not limited to: 
0. Public sexual acts (including specifics such as intercourse, oral, or anal sex) 
0. Indecent exposure/flashing 
0. Public masturbation 
0. Other forms of public indecency (please specify) 
1. The date and time of each recorded incident. 
1. The specific location of each incident (e.g., park, street name, shopping area, public transport). 
1. The outcome of each case, including: 
3. Arrests made 
3. Cautions issued 
3. Charges brought and case outcomes (conviction, dropped, ongoing investigation, etc.) 
Home Office Crime Classifications and codes do not extend to Scotland and section 17 of the Act therefore applies. The information sought is not held by Police Scotland. 
Crimes in Scotland are recorded in accordance with the Scottish Government Justice Department (SGJD) offence classifications, however there is no Scottish crime classification directly equivalent to those mentioned in your request. 
To be of assistance, crime data can be accessed online - Crime data - Police Scotland.
Additionally, Home Office outcome categories do not extend to Scotland. 
Crimes in Scotland are recorded in accordance with the Scottish Crime Recording Standard and crimes are reported as recorded or detected.  
Detected crimes are those where an accused has been identified and there exists a sufficiency of evidence under Scots Law to justify consideration of criminal proceedings.
Furthermore, Police Scotland does not hold data regarding cautions.  
In England and Wales, a caution is a formal police warning whereas in Scotland, a caution is simply informing a person of their rights.  It is common law, used when interviewing a suspect, taking a statement from someone who may end up being an accused person, or when charging someone. 
To be of assistance, we could provide you with recorded and detected crime data for the SGJD classifications of Public Indecency, Sexual Exposure and Voyeurism if that was of interest.  
​Please note that it is unlikely we could provide exact location data due to privacy concerns and we would therefore recommend the provision of data by Local Authority Multi Member Ward area etc.

If you require any further assistance, please contact us quoting the reference above.
You can request a review of this response within the next 40 working days by email or by letter (Information Management - FOI, Police Scotland, Clyde Gateway, 2 French Street, Dalmarnock, G40 4EH).  Requests must include the reason for your dissatisfaction.
If you remain dissatisfied following our review response, you can appeal to the Office of the Scottish Information Commissioner (OSIC) within 6 months - online, by email or by letter (OSIC, Kinburn Castle, Doubledykes Road, St Andrews, KY16 9DS).
Following an OSIC appeal, you can appeal to the Court of Session on a point of law only. 
This response will be added to our Disclosure Log in seven days' time.
Every effort has been taken to ensure our response is as accessible as possible. If you require this response to be provided in an alternative format, please let us know.
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